
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Robert Vestal, Public Works Director 

DATE: March 4, 2025 

SUBJECT:  Cooperative Agreement for Beaumont Ave Interchange 
  

Description Cooperative Agreement (Agreement) for the Interstate 10 / State Route 79 

(I-10 / SR-60) Interchange Project (Project) Project Initiation Document (PID) between 

the Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) and the City of Beaumont. 

Background and Analysis:  

The City has requested that the Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) 

be the lead agency for the preparation of the PID for the Project. RCTC has allocated a 

maximum contribution of $5.785 Million in Transportation Uniform Mitigation Fund 

(TUMF) Regional Arterial for the preparation of the PID for the Project. 

 

The City will fund all subsequent Project phases, including Project Approval & 

Environmental Document (PA&ED), Plans, Specifications & Estimates (PS&E), Right-of-

Way (ROW), and Construction.  

 

Schedule: 

 

This Project is a 12–15-year project. The PID is the first phase and will initiate the 

project. It is anticipated that this phase will take RCTC three years to complete. 

 

The deliverables will be a Project Study Report (PSR) with alternative Interchange 

layouts, preliminary project scope, and preliminary project development processes.   

Fiscal Impact: 

The cost to prepare this staff report is estimated to be $350. 

 

There is no fiscal impact to the City associated with this agreement.  

 



Recommended Action: 

Authorize the Mayor to execute a Cooperative Agreement between Riverside County 

Transportation Commission and the City of Beaumont for Interstate 10 / State Route 79 

Interchange Project for Project Initiation Document. 

Attachments: 

A. Cooperative Agreement 
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